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Dear Nigel, 

 

On 26 April 2024, SEMOpx submitted its Modification Proposal Form regarding SEMOpx rules 

Modification Proposal SPX_02_24: Removal of Second Auction Process.  

 

This modification was raised by SEMOpx to remove the Second Auction process in the Day Ahead 

auction. 

 

The RAs understand from the modification proposal that implementation of this modification will 

allow for time savings to support the running of Single Day Ahead Coupling (SDAC) processes 

and fallback procedures. 

 

The RAs note that this modification was presented to the SEMOpx Exchange Committee Meeting 

on 14 May 2024 and information was provided in relation to the reasoning for the proposed 

change. Following discussion, the modification was approved by all Exchange Committee 

Members. No rejection was recorded for this modification.  

 

Considering the above, and in accordance with Paragraph J.4.1.1 of the SEMOpx Rules, the 

Regulatory Authorities approve the Modification as set out in SPX_02_24. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 



     
Kevin Hagan                                                   Lisa Tate 

Manager                                                           Manager                                

Wholesale Electricity Markets                        Markets Directorate                                                  

Commission for Regulation of Utilities         Utility Regulator 

 

(Sent by email with no signature) 

 
 


